
DRAINAGE BOARD MINUTES             December 11, 2023          ALL MEMBERS PRESENT 

              

 

Motion to approve minutes from 11/27/2023, Kevin Nigh, 2nd Don Parker, approved 3/0. 

 

Walker Tyner County Drain: A representative from Duke Energy is requesting permission to place a pole within 

the Walker Tyner Drain system and a temporary bridge that crosses the drain while they are working on this project. 

Once the work is completed, they would remove the bridge and restore it back to the way it was before. Kevin Nigh 

moves to approve, 2nd Don Parker, approved 3/0.  

 

Gordon Tile: Scott Sumerford, a local surveyor, is here on behalf of a couple who own 4767 N 100 W and is 

requesting to outlet into Gordon Tile. He presents the drainage board with some handouts. He believes the tile travels 

through the Shelbyville Airport property but is having some trouble getting definite answers from their consultant. 

Mr. Sumerford believes it is a 16” clay tile on his client’s property that was possibly installed in 1960. There is limited 

information regarding this tile and it’s unclear at this time if it’s still functioning. Mr. Sumerford is requesting to use 

this drain as the perimeter drain for the home’s septic system but is unsure if this particular part is actually still a legal 

drain as records show conflicting information. Kevin Nigh motions to allow the hookup if it is determined that it is a 

part of the County legal drain, 2nd Don Parker, approved 3/0.  

 

Gwynneville/ Alexander Tile: Taylor Sumerford, county surveyor, was out with a company that ran a camera through 

this pipe. There is sediment in that tile, a lot of sewage goes through it and the tile itself is in bad shape. Jason Abel 

states it has already been vacuumed out, which pulled pieces of clay tile through. Taylor states there’s not much money 

in the fund right now, but he feels it should be replaced from the church, west and down to 700. They are going to 

reapply the assessment for the 2024 year as the current balance is only $14.38. They will look into making some 

repairs once funds are available.  

 

N St. Rd. 9: Taylor Sumerford report the repairs are being made here by the State, they are dropping the existing tile 

down lower as it should have been.  

 

Motion to adjourn by Don Parker, 2nd Kevin Nigh, approved 3/0. 

 


